
Fast Facts ð For the 

year to July 2014  
 
 

Education :  51 sessions run, attended 
by 2010 people.  
 

Prevention :  1,522 children screened & 
over 600 regarded as ñHigh Riskò  
requiring follow -up.  
 

Treatment :  8 visiting dentists, 877 
patients treated and  759 teeth  
Extracted.  
    
  

 

 

Issue 3, 2014  

 
  I f you do not 

have a toothbrush why 
not rinse your mouth after 
eating, 
particularly 
sweet  
biscuits 
and sugary 
food.   
Then scrub 
clean with 
a piece of 
coconut or bark.  

Featuring the activities of the Vanuatu Dental 
Care Service ð an outreach of the Health  

Services Department, Presbyterian Church of  
Vanuatu. (PCV Health) PO Box 150 Port Vila,  

Vanuatu.  Tel: (678) 27183  Fax: (678) 23650   
Email: pcv_dental_care@vanuatu.com.vu  

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
I n reflecting on the work of the Vanuatu 

Dental Care Service, itôs hard to imagine the 
doors opened barely 18 months ago.  
The focus is still very much on Education, 
Prevention and Treatment with just some of 
the highlights listed below:  
 
¶ Establishment funds from AusAID of $40,000AUS   
¶ Support from Uniting World & the North Ringwood  

Uniting Church  
¶ Employment of local Dental Care Workers, Bob and 

Morinda and their training in Melbourne in February 
2013 (and again in November 2014)  

¶ Oral health outreach in 2013 to the islands  
of Nguna, Pele, Emau, Emae, Akam,  
Malekula, Merelava, Merig, Gaua,  
Vanualava, Mota Lava, Ureparapra, 
Loh, Hui, Toga and in 2014 to Pente-
cost, Maewo, Ambrym and Nth Efate.  

¶ Opening of the fully functioning  
dental clinic at PCV Health Pt Vila  

¶ Ongoing oral health Pathfinder  
research conducted by Barry  
Stewart  

¶ Participation of more than 30  
volunteer health professionals in 
both outreach clinics and filling the  
ongoing Pt Vila clinic roster; several for a second time.  

¶ Conducting 2014 World Oral Health Day in Pt Vila  
¶ Support from Vanuatu groups Novo Dental, Govt Health  

Department and Grassroots Rotary  
¶ Appointment of a fulltime, Red Cross oral health educator 

to develop training and awareness for  
Govt health workers and others over the next 12 months.  

¶ Partnering with the NZ oral health awareness group Fruit 
of the Pacific to broaden reach on all missions.  

TANK YU  
TUMAS  

 

A  massive thank you to all the 

individuals, corporations and  
organisations that have stepped 
forward with assistance in making 
the Vanuatu Dental Care Service a 
reality. This includes, but is  
certainly not limited to: Stephen 
Haynes and GC Australasia, Bill 
Stoney at Alldent, Chris Jobson at 
W&H Australasia, Henry Schein, 
Cathryn Carboon at Care -van Sun 
Smiles Program, Glenda Harris, 
Dom Jayasekera and Michelle Doig 
at Family Dentistry Croydon,  
Ringwood Rotary, Robyn Watson  
Sydney Uni, Greg Goodman at 
Pacific Dental Supplies, Southern 
Dental Industries, Andrew Stray 
from Dentalife, and Liz Webb, who 
arranged donation of handpieces 
from NZ.    

TUT TIP 

No. 2 

 

Above left: Robyn Kilgour, first time volunteer in 
Aug 2014, Maewo Is, doing an amazing job.   
Left : World Oral Health Day at PCV Health Pt Vila 
and Richard Tatwinôs team of dental workers. 
Above : Andrew Latimerôs team on Maewo, Barry 
Stewart shows off donated equipment from  
Rotary Club Ringwood and Red Cross worker Deb 
Allen doing what oral health educators do best.    
  



My 4 Weeks as a Dental Volunteer in Vanuatu...  
 

When my last year of university was coming to an end, I 
was sure that I didn´t want to start working full time imme-
diately. I wanted to have a break after 11 semesters of 
study, improve my English my skills away from Germany 
and get to know other cultures and lifestyles.  
  
 

While my friends were searching for jobs in Germany I was 
looking for an English speaking dental project, which I could 
join for a few weeks. I ended up getting in touch with Barry, 
Robert, Mike and Richard,  
members and founders of the 
òVanuatu Dental Care Serviceñ. It 
seemed the perfect place to do 
some volunteer dental work in a 
place I had never visited (yet  
only heard of) before!  
  

In preparing for this trip I needed 
roughly 4 months to get every-
thing organised. Naturally I had a 
lot of questions that needed  
answering, particularly whether 
my qualifications would be  
recognised internationally, and if 
so in what countries (for  
instance, I discovered I would not 
automatically qualify to work in 
Australia). Further, I needed to research what visa,  
insurance and vaccinations I needed in order to work in  
Vanuatu ï it should be said though, that Barry, Robert and 
Mike helped me out a lot with all this.  
  

Beside that, I had a lot of personal questions in mind, like: 
how comfortable I would feel working as a dentist (straight 
out of Uni) without direct supervision; whether it would be 
easy to get to know other people in a completely different 
culture; would not being a native English speaker represent 
a problem; and whether patients would be willing to trust a 
young and recently graduated foreign dentist...  
  

Having weighed up all my concerns, I came to the  
conclusion that I wouldn´t know unless I gave it a try. And I 
certainly didn´t want to forego such a unique opportunity.  
  

So, I booked my flight and arrived in Port Vila in late April, 
having spent 6 days in Brisbane beforehand to recover from 
my jetlag.  
  

Upon arriving in Port Vila, Richard met me at the airport and 
made me feel welcome immediately. We went to his place, 
where I spend the next 4 weeks living with his family. I had 
my own nice apartment in their house with a big bedroom, 
kitchen and bathroom (no hot water).  
  

Before travelling to Vanuatu, I had considered staying in a 
resort, but chose to live with a local family. By doing so, I 
think I gathered a real insight into the life and culture of 
Vanuatu (something I might have missed had I not stayed 
with Richard and his family). Richard´s mum cooked nice 
food and I was grateful for the hospitality I was shown.  
 

On my first day at the clinic, I met the two dental  
assistants, Bob and Morinda and the whole team of the eye -
clinic, which is located in the same building. My job was to 
help Barry and other dentists arriving in Vanuatu later in the 
year with starting an oral health study (Plaque Index  
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dependent with oral hygiene). This involved applying  
fluoride varnish, or giving small fillings to grade one children 
at local schools. Bob, Morinda and I spent most mornings in 
different schools and talked with the  
children about oral health, how best to brush one´s teeth 
and examined one or two classes  
every morning.   Our visits were something really new and 
exciting for a lot of the kids, and fortunately very few 
showed any anxiety toward treatment. Working with the 
kids was a lot of fun.  
  

Once the school visits were out of 
the way in the morning, we 
usually saw about 3 patients in 
the clinic most afternoons. 
Primarily we treated caries with 
fillings (often with composite or 
glass ionomer cement), provided 
professional tooth cleaning or 
extractions (by and large 
premolars, front teeth or loose 
molars). The practice was well 
equipped and all the tools easy to 
work with. Bob and Morinda were 
also invaluable assistants. It was 
a relief to know I could refer 
patient to the local hospital in 
Port Vila, if I was uncertain as to 

the best treatment available or they had a particularly 
complex problem.  
  

Because Vanuatu is a country made up of many small 
islands, during my stay I visited over 6 individual islands. 
Some of our work required us to go to other islands, but I 
also used my free time, such as on weekends to travel. 
Getting to some of the more distant islands (such as Ambae 
ï one of the islands we went to as a team) required flying in 
some pretty small aircraft ï which was a little harrowing to 
be honest (but I never felt unsafe). Particularly memorable 
free - time activities I embarked on were visiting the Cascade 
Falls, going to Hideaway Island (close and easy to get to 
from Port Vila), and (particularly as a huge finding nemo 
fan) snorkeling was always fantastic (fortunately I didn´t 
come across any Bruces!). As for some of the local cuisine, 
don´t miss out on coconut crab (a real highlight of the trip) 
ï prepared traditionally by Richard and his family. As for the 
local people, I found everyone to be very approachable and 
helpful.  
   

Tips for future volunteers:  
 

1. Start organising and preparing everything (i.e., adminis-
trative stuff) early ï at least 6 months beforehand 
(particularly if you´re from outside Oceania ï and need 
documents translated)    

2. Get to know the locals, and avoid simply visiting the tour-
ist hotspots ï this way you´ll get to see sides to this  
exotic and amazing country you might otherwise not.    

3. Don´t be afraid to approach people if you´re unsure about 
anything  

4. Eat coconut crab (don´t be put off by the smell or look!!!) 
and try Kava  

5. Check out the fire show (very impressive) and beach bar 
in Mele  

 Enjoy the adventure!      Wenke  

Going to Vanuatu ?  
 

é then why not plan to meet the  
locals ... I mean really  meet the locals, 
in the village of Paunangisu on the 
north coast of the main island of Efate.   
 

Just a 1hour drive from Port Vila, but a 
lifetime away from anything you have 
ever experienced.   
 

Contact Robert Latimer to arrange your  
personalise half -day, or full day tour.  
latimerfamily4@gmail.com  

A Volunteerôs  Storyé 
 

Vanuatu proves a long way from home for intrepid German dental volunteer Wenke Petters  

Wenke worked in the schools most mornings  



Red Cross  
to assist 
with oral health education  
 

PCV Health recently received the exciting news that Australian Red 
Cross has agreed to sponsor an Oral Health Educator position for 12 
months, working with the dental program.  
 

The successful candidate ðDebra Allen , who has taken long service 
leave from her position at Dental Health Victoria, will be sponsored 
under the Australian Volunteers in Development (AVID) scheme, 
with  starting work in Port Vila just a few weeks ago in Sept. 2014.  
 

The focus of the Oral Health Educator role will be to provide oral 
health training, accreditation and resources to Community Health 
Nurse Practitioners. The community health nurse practitioners are 
"the" health service on many of the islands and are in the best  
position to provide ongoing oral health information and services.  
 

The importance of good oral health as an indicator to a personôs 
overall health and wellbeing cannot be overstated and so the  
objective of this project is to provide base oral health information in 
both urban and remote locations.  
 

It has long been the plan to train the "on the spot" community 
health nurses to provide oral health information all the time, not just 
when specialist oral health's educators visit the village or school ðall 
part of the 1.Education and 2.Prevention aspects of the program.  
 

The oral health curriculum and accreditation program will be devel-
oped in full consultation with the Dental Board and the Nurse Practi-

tioners Board for use among the dental community.  
 

This is an exciting opportunity, with the potential to 
significantly increase the level of understanding and 
importance of, oral health, across Vanuatu.  
 

Congratulations Debra, we look forward to hearing of 
your progress in future editions of Helti Tut Helti Laef.  

Helti Wik Festival  
 

I t was always going to be an ambitious 
project ðcoordinating three dental teams 
over two weeks, across North Efate,  
including the outlying 
islands of Nguna, Pele 
and Emau, in  
conjunction with sev-
eral groups including 
Novo Dental, Fruit of 
The Pacific (NZ),  
Marine Reach (NZ) -  
and all in partnership 
with the Ministry of 
Health.  
 

If anyone could do it, then ñaction manò 
Richard Tatwin could, although even he 
would admit that coming on the back of 
five months of almost constant eye and 
dental outreach missions, it did stretch 

him close to the limit.  
 

At the time of writing, 
the program was still 
underway, consisting 
of more than 25    
health volunteers sup-
ported by around 10 
local Vanuatu health 
care workers.   
 

The teams are doing 
amazing work and 
thereôs no doubt, the 
many hundreds of peo-

ple being assisted with accessible dental 
care, are extremely thankful and appre-
ciative.  
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WHO World Oral 
Health Day  

 
 
 

While World Oral Health Day on 20 March 
was celebrated in such places as New York, 
and London back home in Vanuatu the 
mood was festive as hundreds queued out-
side the PCV Health clinic for treatment 
and check -ups.   
 

Local dental group NovoDental were big 
supporters, using the dental van provided 
last year by the Rotary Club of Ballarat 
West; spearheaded by Ballarat dentist  
Dr David Goldsmith.  
 

Also involved were dental staff from the 
local hospital, with the free treatment  
service extended over several days in  
order to cope with the demand.  

Morinda delivers another Helti Tut  
presentation  Another happy customer  

Victoria James keeps the kids  
entertained ðand informed  

Dentists? ð canôt 
show you their 

faces...  

Action Man  


